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Abstract Summary: 
To identify negative attitudes and anxiety levels towards aging and their relationship with socio-
demographic variables and co-existence with the elderly, this, for the increment on the geriatric 
population. 
 
Learning Activity: 
 

LEARNING OBJECTIVES EXPANDED CONTENT OUTLINE 
 
The student will be able to identify the 

presence of negative attitudes. 

Main results: Nature and intensity of negative 

attitudes towards aging. 

http://www.ulacit.ac.cr/files/careers/104_percepcion_de_estudiantes_sobre_tercera_edad.pdf


 
The student will be able to identify anxiety 

levels toward aging in nursing students. 

Main results: Anxiety levels toward aging. 

 
The student will be capable to identify if there 

is a relationship between negative attitudes, 

anxiety towards aging with socio-demographic 

and co-existence with the elderly variables. 

Relationship between attitude and aging; 

anxiety towards aging with socio-demographic 

variables and co-existence with the elderly. 

 
Abstract Text: 
 
Justification: Nursing is one of the professions that have a greater contact with patients, therefore, 
measuring the attitudes of students and nursing professionals is important, since with these is the deal 
that will be given to the patient, having negative repercussions such as: Aggravate their illness, 
psychological traumas and in case of the positive effects would be improvement in shorter time, 
effectiveness of treatments, good emotional and psychological development of the patient, depending on 
how expressed to said. 

Purpose: To identify negative attitudes and anxiety levels towards aging and their relationship with socio-
demographic variables and co-existence with the elderly, in undergraduate students at the Public Nursing 
School in Mexico’s northeast. 

Methodology: Correlational-Descriptive Design with proportional fixing by gender of 150 undergraduate 
students, in a Public Nursing School in Mexico’s northeast. This sample had an associated reliability of 
95% and an error of 5%, based on the calculation of infinite populations. The instruments that were 
applied were: socio-demographic format, co-existence with the elderly format and questionnaire about 
attitudes towards aging, and Anxiety Scale towards aging; which shows an acceptable reliability 
(Cronbach Alpha= 0.845 and 0.794). 

Results: Through statistical tests it was found that Attitudes towards aging had a mean of 40.2 with an 
standard deviation (SD) of 8.89, for the variable anxiety had a mean of 39 and a SD of 8.29 (both 
fluctuate between the range of 21 and 63), where, to a higher punctuation, greater presence of negative 
attitudes and higher anxiety level. In this research, a medium positive correlation was found between 
attitudes towards aging and anxiety towards aging (r=0.535; p<0.05). 

Conclusions: Based on the results found, it can be concluded that negative attitudes and anxiety levels 
towards aging are present in nursing students, and that such results need to be considered when making 
Study Plans. 

Target audience: The target audiences of this presentation are: nursing researchers and students, 
clinical nurses interested in the improvement of the aging perception. 

 


